
 
 
March 2, 2022 

 

Proponent testimony in support of SB 389 – Concerning Elections 

 

Honorable Chair – Rob Olson 

Ranking Minority – Oletha Faust-Goudeau 

Honorable Committee Members 

 

Thank you, Chairman Olson and esteemed members of the Committee for allowing me the opportunity 

to speak in support of Senate Bill 389 today.  

By passing this bill and requiring that each legal vote cast has a paper voter verified ballot and 

watermark, we will help increase the public trust when it comes to knowing that each legal vote cast is 

counted.  

Thank you for your time, I urge you to pass SB 389 out favorably from this committee.  

 

Thank you, 

 

 

Senator Richard Hilderbrand 

District 13  

 


